APPENDIX E

Item 10

Executive Committee – 8.12.10

DRAFT MINUTE

RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

20TH OCTOBER 2010

10.RD.25
MAINTAINING A DURABLE BUDGET - PRIORITISATION (A3)

Members received a report that provided an overview of the work taking place on the prioritisation review that forms part of the delivering a balanced budget framework. In doing so, the report set out the high level approach and key factors for members’ consideration.  The report provided the opportunity for the Committee to feedback to the next meeting of the Executive with comments and suggestions regarding this workstream.

Members were informed that prioritisation was one of the eight workstreams that formed the Council’s budgetary review policy, which focussed on securing most if not all of the required budget reductions from the seven other workstreams concerned with efficiency and extracting additional value from our operations, before turning to the need to change service quality or delivery. However, it was also considered to be prudent to plan for circumstances which require service changes, and this was the role of the prioritisation workstream. 
In consideration of this issue, members were notified of its objectives, namely :

· To stimulate fresh thinking about service delivery patterns and practices

· To align historic practices and current priorities / funding

· To make a conscious choice of where we might make changes

· To reality check the consequences of such changes

· To be primed and ready with early preparation work

To deliver these objectives, a number of criteria had been developed which will would allow members to develop a ‘lens’ through which services could be viewed in order to clarify priorities in a consistent, transparent, and fair way. The criteria and the way that services might be assessed against them were submitted. The way that the criteria and assessments had been framed would help secure the objectives set out above.

Members were asked to consider if they felt this approach would prove beneficial in general terms. In their discussion on the matter they took on board that te existing financial climate might persist for some time in the future, and that there could be no reliance on income from development schemes that may not eventually proceed. It was also considered that care should be taken when entering into partnership agreements with other bodies that might include financial relationships as part of their terms.
RESOLVED  that  members endorse the proposed prioritisation approach as outlined in the principles, objectives and criteria submitted in the report.

DRAFT MINUTE

MONITORING AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

23RD NOVEMBER 2010

10.MA.26 
     KEY PERFORMANCE INFORMATION BOOKLET (A6)
Members received the Key Performance Information Booklet for      November 2010. Initially members considered performance relating to the Income and Debt Service. It was noted that there had been an increase in claims resulting from the downturn in the economic climate, which related to people who were no longer working in addition to people who had changed terms of employment . It was noted that despite this, and the dip in performance when consequent changes in systems were introduced to deal with the greater workload, performance levels had now recovered, and were expected to improve even further for November 2010.

It was further noted that the figure in respect of the over-payment of benefits was expected to be much improved by the end of the financial year, as the target figure had been set with that deadline in mind.  Additionally, members were appraised as to the staffing levels needed to deal with the additional workload, and how these had been met internally.

Members also received a presentation in respect of the budgetary process that related to the eight work streams that were being in put in place in order to manage a durable budget  for the Council.  The presentation dealt with the following items :

· National Picture (Pre & Post Spending Review)

·  Local Picture

·  Budget Delivery Framework – Updates

Members were also invited to consider and comment to the Executive on the Principles, Objectives and Criteria set out in respect of the Prioritisation workflow in respect of the  following items 

· To stimulate fresh thinking about service delivery patterns and practices

· To align historic practices and current priorities / funding

· To make a conscious choice of where we might make changes

· To reality check the consequences of such changes

· To be primed and ready with early preparation work

It was noted that there was a clear intention for the other seven work streams would deliver what was needed and that the prioritisation work stream was seen as a ‘last resort’ if the others failed to achieve this objective. In their discussion of the matter, members raised the following points ;

· There was a need to publicise the Council’s Emergency Service during the Christmas closure

· There was a need to ensure that any measures were robust for the long term

· There should be an examination of everything that the Council does to identify what was absolutely necessary and what was not

· There should be continued lobbying of government, and working with partners during the current economic climate

· Revenue generation schemes should be examined 

· Other funding streams should be identified particularly from the European Union that could be accessed to address the issues

· Members supported the framework in general terms but felt that there needed to be more detailed and accurate costings in order for them to make fully informed decisions

Additionally, members raised issues and received explanations with regard to the following items;

· An announcement with regard to government policy on social housing

· The projected situation with regard to this year’s Capital Programme.

RESOLVED
that the comments detailed above in respect of the Prioritisation work stream be forwarded to the Council’s Executive.

